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11.05.17

Dear Parents and Carers,
We are delighted to let you know that we have received acknowledgment that phase one of our expansion development will be starting on the 15th May.  I have attached a copy of the plans for the new two floor KS2 block to the School Development News section of the school website.  

 

As well as the new KS2 building there are many other exciting developments that will be happening in the main school -  with the eventual relocation of the school kitchen which will be accessed from the school hall, a new purpose built kids club room and an extended hall to name a few. 

 

The first part of the building phase will be erecting the building compound at the side of the school and ensuring that the building site is safe and secure.  The access to the playground will be restricted in width as the safety fencing is closely situated to the existing building.  

The side gate of the school will be accessed in exactly the same way as it always has been and we would encourage you to use this gate to drop off and pick up your children. 
If you usually bring your children via the front school gates -could we ask you where possible to leave via the side gate, on the field, to avoid congestion.
Please see the diagram on the next page.
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During the building work, the building team will be speaking with the children about the development during assembly times and there will be opportunities for parents to speak with the construction team also. 

You will have received on Tuesday details of our partnership with Sustrans who help thousands of pupils across the UK to travel actively and safely by develop cycling and walking strategies for schools that are achievable and effective and information on Doctor Bike / Doctor Scooter day.  Nick Ratcliffe from Sustrans will be holding an open session for parents to come and discuss their thoughts about travelling to school at 8:45am to 9:45am at the school office – we look forward to seeing you.   More information can be found online at http://www.sustrans.org.uk/our-services/our-expertise/travel-behaviour-change-schools. 
This is a really exciting project which will have great outcomes for your children and we ask for your patience and understanding during this set up phase. 

We will provide regular posts and updates on the school website and through our social media but in the meantime, do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or queries.
Best wishes

Miss Bingham
T: 01726 75858 F: 01726 808437

E: info@sandyhill.org.uk W: www.sandyhill.org.uk

Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 3AT
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